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WSWS Officer and Committee Report (Spokane Conference Meeting 2011)
Office or Committee Name: Finance Committee
Officer or Chairperson Name and Committee Members: Drew Lyon (Chair), Leo Charvat, and Luke Samuel
Date of Preparation (include year): March 1, 2011
Activities during the Year: The Finance Committee reviewed quarterly investment reports from Stan Cooper of RBC Wealth Management. A teleconference was held on February 18, 2011 to review the WSWS net worth statement, cash flow report, check book ledger, money market ledger, and the January 31, 2011 RBC Wealth Management statement. The committee also discussed the preparation of this report.
The committee will meet with Phil Banks, Business Manager, at the annual meeting in Spokane to conduct an informal audit of the society’s financial situation. 
Stan Cooper continues to advise a conservative approach for our investments. He is looking for a significant pullback in the market that will provide an opportunity to add to our position in global growth funds. He also suggests shifting our low duration bond fund position into slightly longer duration funds with slightly higher dividend yields.
Investment value as of 2-17-11 = $200,301
Investment value as of 1-1-10 = $190,242

Investment value as of 12-31-10 + $198,057

2010 annual return on investment = 4.08%

Asset allocation as of 2-17-11

Cash = 0.8%

Bonds = 70.4%

Global Growth = 28.8%
Recommendations for Board Action:  The Finance Committee has two recommendations for the Board to consider. First, we feel the Board should work with the Business Manager and the membership to study the reasons contributing to below average attendance at the annual meeting the past two years. When registration falls below 300, as it did in 2010 and is expected to do in 2011, the society loses money for the year and needs to make up for it from sales of Weeds of the West. We are fortunate to have Weeds of the West to help us out, but we feel it is important to know if lower attendance at the annual meetings will continue or if it is an anomaly related to location, economy, etc. 
Our second recommendation is for the Board to evaluate the use of RBC Wealth Management for our investment portfolio. Stan Cooper did an excellent job protecting our assets during the market downturn, but we have left a lot of potential gains on the table in the recent 12 to 18 months as the market has rebounded. We pay 1% of managed assets, or about $2,000, per year to RBC Wealth Management for their services. There are much cheaper options including no-load, low cost mutual funds or ETF’s that may be more appropriate for the society, however, this would require Board agreement on fund selection and a slightly more active approach to investment management by the Board and Finance Committee.
Budget Needs:  None
Suggestions for the Future:  See Recommendations for Board Action above.
Suggested Changes in Operating Guide:  None
Name of Person Preparing This Report: Drew Lyon
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